Maybenup



Albany Highway, Kojonup, Western Australia ICR 5336

17th August 2011

Your ref:

DB:BDA.8

ICR4001

SHIRE OF KOJONUP DB. BDA FILE: MRCS MCS EC or HC NFA CEO CDPO PB WM SFO RGR PLAN. SHM NRSM

Mr Stephen Gash CEO Shire of Kojonup P O Box 163 Kojonup WA 6395

Dear Stephen,

RE: LATE SUBMISSION LODGED ON WIND FARM PROPOSAL

Thank you for your letter of 12 August 2011 regarding my late submission.

I have no objection at all with the whole copy of my submission being included in the agenda/minutes for the Councillors, in addition to a summary prepared by staff.

As you know, I am not against "wind farms" in general as we do support generating electricity from renewable resources (that's why we have a solar hot water system and solar panels on the roof of our home), but have been very concerned about "wind farm" developments as far as

- 1. Placement of turbines (especially large industrial turbines) close to boundaries of neighbouring properties as well as residences, and
- 2. The potential impacts on the health of some people living in close proximity to turbines.

Recently, I was sent the enclosed notice from the Waubra Foundation which may assist Councillors in making a decision on the proposal from Moonies Hill Energy Pty Ltd. As I usually do, I will send a copy of this letter and the enclosure to each Councillor.

Kind regards.

Mrs Pam McGregor

CC to each Shire Councillor

(56)

P O Box 301, Kojonup WA 6395 Western Australia
Phone 08 9831 0401 Fax 08 9831 0404 Mobile 0417 942 326
Email MAYBENUP@bigpond.com Web page www.ardcairnieangus.com



The Waubra Foundation Inc. PO Box 1136 South Melbourne Victoria, 3205 Australia

Reg. No. A0054185H ABN: 65 801 147 788

Tel: 61 + 3 8640.0105 E: info@waubrafoundation.com.au www.waubrafoundation.com.au

EXPLICIT CAUTIONARY NOTICE

TO THOSE RESPONSIBLE FOR WIND TURBINE

SITING DECISIONS

Medical Director

Dr. Sarah Laurie, BMBS (Flinders)

Board.

Tony Hodgson, AM
Dr. Sarah Laurie, BMBS
Peter R. Mitchell AM, BChE (Chair)
Kathy Russell, BCom, CA
The Hon. Clive Tadgell, AO
The Hon. Dr. Michael Wooldridge,
B.Sc. MBMS, MBA

<u>Including Specifically Directors of Wind Developers, Publicly Elected Officials</u> <u>from Federal, State and Local Government, and Bureaucrats in Relevant</u> <u>Departments</u>

BE ADVISED that, as a result of information gathered from the Waubra Foundation's own field research, and from the clinical and acoustic research available internationally, the following serious medical conditions have been identified in people living, working, or visiting within 10km of operating wind turbine developments. The onset of these conditions corresponds directly with the operation of wind turbines:

- chronic severe sleep deprivation;
- acute hypertensive crises;
- new onset hypertension;
- heart attacks (including Tako Tsubo episodes);
- worsening control of preexisting and previously stable medical problems such as angina, hypertension (high blood pressure), diabetes, migraines, tinnitus, depression, and post traumatic stress disorder;
- severe depression, with suicidal ideation;
- development of irreversible memory dysfunction, tinnitus, and hyperacusis.

Other symptoms include those described by Medical Practitioners such as Dr Amanda Harry, and Dr Nina Pierpont in her landmark Case Series Crossover Peer Reviewed Study (submission No 13 to the Australian Federal Senate Inquiry into Rural Wind Farms) and published in Dr Pierpont's book entitled "Wind Turbine Syndrome, A Report on a Natural Experiment", 2009, published by K-Selected Books, Santa Fe.

These serious health problems were also identified by Australian GP Dr David Iser in 2004. Dr Iser formally notified the Victorian Government of the time after his patients became unwell following the start up of the Toora wind project. His warnings were ignored without being properly investigated by the authorities and politicians.

All this and supportive material has been made available to the Boards of the major developers, State Ministers for Health and Planning and senior health bureaucrats. The time for denial, and of using the Clean Energy Council to shoulder the increasingly difficult task of denying the link between adverse health and operating wind turbines, is over.

At the Toora and Waubra wind projects, some seriously ill affected residents have been bought out by the developers; but only after they signed confidentiality agreements specifically prohibiting them from speaking about their health problems. This buy-out activity would support a conclusion that developers are aware of the health problems.

Meanwhile, wind developments have continued, with developers asserting that their projects meet acceptable standards, and thereby implying that they cannot be causing health problems.

The Foundation is also concerned that Vibroacoustic Disease, as recorded and described by Professor Mariana Alves-Pereira's team from Portugal, will develop in people chronically exposed to wind turbines. The disease has already been identified in the occupants of a house with levels of infrasound and low frequency noise identical to levels the Foundation is recording in the homes of affected residents in Australia.

The Foundation is aware of over 20 families in Australia who have abandoned their homes because of serious ill health experienced since the turbines commenced operating near their homes. Most recently, five households from Waterloo in South Australia have relocated, where the larger 3 MW turbines have had a devastating

impact on the health of these residents. Some of these people have walked away from their only financial asset, to live in a shed or a caravan on someone else's land. The Foundation notes the mid-2010 advice from the National Health and Medical Research Council that a "precautionary approach" be followed. We are not aware that either industry or planning authorities have adopted this exceedingly valuable and important advice.

The Foundation's position, as the most technically informed entity in Australia upon the effects of wind turbines on human health, is this: Until the recommended studies are completed, developers and planning authorities will be negligent if human health is damaged as a result of their proceeding with, or allowing to proceed, further construction and approvals of turbines within 10km of homes. It is our advice that proceeding otherwise will result in serious harm to human health.

We remind those in positions of responsibility for the engineering, investment and planning decisions about project and turbine siting that their primary responsibility is to ensure that developments cause no harm to adjacent residents; and, if there is possibility of any such harm, then the project should be re-engineered or cancelled. To ignore existing evidence by continuing the current practice of siting turbines close to homes is to run the dangerous risk of breaching a fundamental duty of care, thus attracting grave liability.

The Waubra Foundation, 29 June, 2011

Enquiries: Dr Sarah Laurie, Medical Director, 0439 865 914

Email address: sarah@waubrafoundation.com.au

